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www.waynecountyswcd.org
Minutes

Board of Supervisors

8:00 a.m., August 2, 2016
Members present:
Others Present:
Eric Snyder, Chairperson
Brett Stewart, District Coordinator/Treasurer
Cathy Becker, Vice Chairperson
LuAnne Holeva, Education Coordinator
Steve Hayes, Jr., Secretary
Zach Lee, Watershed Coordinator
Pam Earlywine, Member     
Raquel Baker, District Technician

Brenda Gettinger, ISDA Resource Specialist
Members absent:
Brad Bihl, Associate Supervisor
Scott McCarty, Member
Glen Gentry, Community Member

Open Meeting:  Eric Snyder, Chairperson, calls the meeting to order at 8:05 a.m.  
July Meeting Minutes:  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions to approve the July 2016 meeting minutes.  Cathy Becker seconds the motion. Minutes approved.
Financial Report:  
Brett Stewart gives the financial report noting that the District expects the $10,000.00 grant from the State of Indiana to be received by mid-August, which will offset the reimbursement paid last month for the Education Coordinator and Intern salaries. Brett also advises that he has still not requested the second half of the District’s operating expenses from the county at this time.  This amount is approximately $4,200.00. The Accounts Payable Voucher Register/Claims and Financial Report were submitted for approval. A motion was made by Steve Hayes, Jr. and seconded by Cathy Becker and carried; all claims and financial reports approved.
 Action Items:
· Shipping costs for groundwater flow model:  Zach Lee requests $64.95 to cover shipping costs that ran over the $750.00 he agreed to reimburse the District through the 319 Grant.  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions for approval of this request.  Pam Earlywine seconds, motion approved.  
New Business:
· Fall Fundraiser:  LuAnne Holeva states that brochure and order form are prepared, just waiting on final species availability from Woody Warehouse.  Prices are the same from last year.  
· Supervisor/staff summit:  Brett Stewart passes out flyers with information regarding topics covered at these meetings.  Registration deadline is Aug. 16th, $15 dollar per participant.  Event is on Aug. 23rd.  Cathy Becker wants to go because it did not work out well to attend remotely last time.  Brett Stewart requests approval to attend.  Steve Hayes, Jr. motions to approve any staff or supervisor who wants to attend supervisor/staff summit. Pam Earlywine seconds, motion approved.

· Annual Meeting Speaker:  Brett Stewart states that at the last meeting Cliff Sadof from the Purdue University Extension was suggested and asks if there are any other suggestions.  Zach Lee suggests Ray Archuleta, soil health specialist with NRCS.  Colt VanNatta suggests Dave Brandt, also a soil health expert.  Raquel Baker suggests local FFA chapters be given a chance to present what projects they have been working on.  Last time this was done was about 8 years ago and it was well received.  Steve Hayes, Jr. says that he thought that Ray Chattin gave a great water quality presentation at the supervisor/staff training earlier this year. LuAnne Holeva suggests Indiana State Soil Board member Bob Eddelman.  Brett Stewart states that he will contact all these presenters and check their availability.
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Old Business:
· EnviroTestKits:  The Board discusses the pros and cons of purchasing water testing kits from EnviroTestKits for resale at the District office.  The Board declines to purchase water testing kits for resale at this time.
· Tox-A-Way Day grant update:  Brett Stewart and LuAnne Holeva advise that at this time there is still no word on whether the Georgia-Pacific grant application has been funded.  Brett states that he has contacted the Gannett Foundation multiple times regarding whether the District would be eligible for the community grants it awards, but has not heard back.
· 2017 Budget update:  Brett Stewart and Eric Snyder inform the Board that County Council did not agree to increase our operation expenses-miscellaneous line item, but did propose creating a line item with sufficient funding (approx. $3,400.00) to pay for all non-reimbursed intern salary expenses.  Brett advises that he has not received any further information regarding the budget, but was informed by the deputy auditor that County Council would be discussing it at their August meeting.
· Call for 2017 IASWCD Resolutions:  No resolutions put forward by the Board at this time.
Monthly Reports:
NRCS Report:

Colt VanNatta reports:

· Local Working Group rankings are due by Halloween.  More information to be released soon. 

· DC position update-Darrell still has not received a list of candidates.

· Tech team, now called Conservation Delivery Team, is down one more employee as Jeremy Ingmire is moving out of state. There are now two vacancies for engineering technicians. 

· Colt reviews the cooperative working agreement between NRCS and the Wayne County SWCD that is effective from 2013-2018.
Technician’s Report:  

Raquel Baker reports: 

· July report online.

· Caught up on 319 grant designs.

· Sept. 13th or 15th are practice soil judging dates and Sept. 29th is the contest. If we cannot get NRCS soil scientists to do judging for free, we may need to pay for a judge (approx. $300 +travel costs).  Raquel will know more by September board meeting.

· Forestry and Wildlife Field Day- September 10th, 8 a.m.-12 p.m. at the Ferris Farm.  Purdue Extension is taking the lead on this program.  Speakers will be our local Conservation Officer, Matt Garringer, District Forester Jayson Waterman, DNR deer biologist, Joe Caudell, and Jonathan Ferris.  Reservations are due to Purdue Extension by Sept 2.  

· Tomorrow going to Indy for Lincpass.

· Attending Indiana Farm Bureau Drainage School on Aug. 24th.

· Working at PWQ at the Indiana State Fair this weekend.

· Looking at doing another van rental for Don Sturgeon’s Ivy Tech Ag class for another conservation tour.  We could possibly use the van rental with a conservation tour for legislators that same day.  Approx. $160 for the day.  October 17th suggested for a date.

· Started on Conservation Farmer of the Year award application for IASWCD. Steve Gettinger was the Wayne County award winner, and Raquel will nominate him.
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Education Coordinator’s Report:  

LuAnne Holeva reports: 

· Intern position posted until Friday, may extend until the position is filled since there are still no candidates. 

· Purchased animal erasers and folders for Conservation Days. Brenda Gettinger is working on putting labels on the folders.
· REMC awarded $500.00 for Conservation Days.  Will need to apply for Challenge Match grant for up to $5,000 for funding for Conservation Days.  Cathy Becker motions to approve $6.00 to attend Wayne County Foundation challenge match grant meeting, Steve Hayes, Jr. seconds.  Motion approved.  Fall grant has $3,000 limit and SWCD is not eligible to apply, though WUR might be able to apply.  
· Soil tubes are down at Fayette County.   

· My position will become non-exempt starting in December 2016.   
· Did not go to forest pest workshop. 

· July 27th- rain garden weeding. 

· Hagerstown transfer station only recycling station left in county.  

Watershed Coordinator’s Report:  
Zach Lee reports:

· Completed quarterly water testing report, with nitrates showing a little high.  
· Implemented storm drains in Fountain City and Hagerstown.

· Completed steering committee meeting reports.

· Completed two cost share reimbursement packets.

· West Fork Whitewater River cleanup scheduled for September 3rd from 10-12pm. Disposal fee costs need to be covered by SWCD, but unsure on total cost until trash is collected. 

District Coordinator’s Report:

Brett Stewart reports:

· Certified two EQIP contracts in Protracts.

· Corresponded with Gannett Foundation regarding grant application for County Tox-A-Way Day.

· Presented District budget requests to Wayne County Council on July 13th.

· Submitted quarterly reimbursement request for contribution agreement work on July 13th.

· Attended Document Management System (DMS) training in North Vernon on July 19th, and uploaded documentation for two EQIP contracts into DMS.

· Assisted Zach Lee with storm drain labeling in Hagerstown on July 20th.  

· Created contract addendum for watershed coordinator.

· Assisted LuAnne Holeva with Fall Fundraiser preparations. 

· Worked on summer 2016 newsletter.

· Prepared agenda for August board meeting and transcribed June board meeting minutes.

· Prepared monthly claims for payment.

· State mileage reimbursement rate increased to $.38/mile, effective August 1st. The county will follow suite, effective September 1st. 
 A motion is made by Cathy Becker, seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr., to adjourn the meeting at 9:21 a.m.

 Minutes recorded and submitted by Brett Stewart.

 Minutes approved: Dated: ___________             
 X__________________________________
 X________________________________                     
 X__________________________________
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